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December 26, 2020
Dear Co-Labourers,

Greetings as we write this prayer letter. We think back over this year and now it’s time
to think on the Christmas story of the birth of our Saviour the Lord Jesus Christ and the
start of another New Year. We know this has been an unusual year but the Lord is still
in control. We hope you had a blessed holiday season by keeping Christ in the center of
it.

It has been a blessing to travel over the western part of the United States and not only
see the landscape but also see what God is doing in churches. Many of the churches out
west have been going through COVID-19 and are having services on Facebook or
services in their parking lot. They need your prayers.

Sister Hutchens and I got home on October 26th. We had traveled close to 10,000 miles,
8 states, and 10 churches. Because of COVID we had to cut our travels short. After we
got home I tested positive for COVID on October 30th and was sent to the hospital. T
stayed overnight and was sent home. On November 1st, Sister Hutchens tested positive.
On November 10th we both had low oxygen and blood pressure and were told to go to
the hospital. We both had COVID pneumonia. Evelyn was went home on Saturday the
14th and I was sent home on Sunday the 15th. After this, I continued to run a low grade
fever. It went to 100.3 and I had some other symptoms so I had to go back to the
hospital on December 5th. They did test and blood work and sent me home. The low
grade fever continued for a little over another week. We are doing much better now, just
trying to get our energy back. We are out of quarantine but are being cautious.

We are looking forward to 2021 and getting back on the road again. In closing, we want
to thank you a for all the cards and gifts. We trust you all had a Merry Christmas and
will have a Blessed and Happy New Year. Thank you so much for your prayers and
financial support. We couldn’t do what we do without you. May God bless all.

Because He lives,
Rev. Wesley Hutehens
Rev. Wesley Hutchens

..Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



